
MEMORANDUM 
 
 
July 19, 2022 
 
To: 2022 Conference Members 

General Service Board Members 
A.A.W.S, and AA Grapevine Board Members 
 

From: Steve Smith, Conference Coordinator 
 
Cc:  Bob Wilcox, G.S.O. General Manager; Jimmy Dean, trustees’ General 

Service Conference committee chair; Julia Dillon, G.S.O. Publishing 
Managing Editor; Nay Williams, Manager of Staff Services; and Nathalia 
Sande, Senior Staff Assistant-Conference  

 
Re: Adjusted timeline for the 72nd Final Report  
 
 
As you may know, G.S.O. strives to make the Conference Final Report available in August 
every year.  

This year’s timeline is being impacted by a couple of major circumstances in the category 
of things we cannot control, including unforeseeable staffing changes that are affecting 
all projects and timelines in the Publishing Department as well as global supply chain 
issues. 

Due to these circumstances, the timelines for the availability of 2022 Conference Final 
Report, in English, Spanish and French, are adjusted as follows: 

• Digital, anonymity-protected version: mid- to late September 2022 
• Print version: December 2022/January 2023  

We will notify you as soon as the anonymity-protected, digital version of the 2022 
Conference Final Report is available and posted to the Conference dashboard. At that 
time, we will also provide an update on the status of the print version. 

Thank you for your service and patience as we work through these challenges.  

If you have any questions about the communication, please email conference@aa.org or 
contact the Conference Coordinator at 212-870-3122. 
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